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The November meeting will begin at 7pm at the EAA 
hangar on Wed., Nov. 21. Exit Hwy 1 at Airport Blvd., 
go toward hills, turn left after 3rd stoplight (Hangar Way) 
onto Aviation Way, proceed past WVI terminal and 
Zuniga's restaurant.   EAA hangar is on the left.  

  Monterey Bay 99s 
established August 14, 1965 
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November Chapter Meeting 

Mary Doherty, Michaele Serasio, Alice Talnack, Carolyn Dugger & Theresa Levandoski-Byers 
ready to embark on a Bay Tour while at the Southwest Section Meeting in San Francisco Oct 5-7.  



2 

Monterey Bay  
Chapter Officers 

Chair: Sarah Chauvet 
Vice-Chair: Michaele Serasio  
Secretary: Carolyn Dugger 
Treasurer: Theresa Levandoski-Byers 
Past Chair: Alice Talnack 
Logbook Editor:  Dena Taylor 
Phone: 831-462-5548 
Fax: 831-477-5632 
E-Mail: detaylor@cabrillo.edu 
Deadline:  25th of each month for the 
next month’s publication. 
 

 Committee Chairs 
Aerospace Education: 
Theresa Levandoski-Byers 
Alice Talnack 
Air Marking: 
Michaele Serasio  
Scholarship: 
Gabrielle Adelman, Theresa L-Byers 
Membership & Future Women  
   Pilots: 
Donna Crane-Bailey 688-9760 
Historian: OPEN 
Librarian: 
Laura Barnett 
Scrapbook: 
Theresa Levandoski-Byers 
Aviation Activities: 
Kryss Crocker 
     <daytripper12@sbcglobal.net> 
Legislative: Alice Talnack 
WebMistress: Pam O’Brien  
Public relations coordinator: 
Carolyn Dugger 
Hospitality chair: 
Jody Roberts 
Proficiency chair: 
Carolgene Dierolf 

 As of January 1, 2002, we have a new Proficiency Training Program  
format and a new Form.   Awards will be based on the total number of members 
who participate, not just how many active pilots take part, so as not to penalize 
chapters with non-flying members.  So let’s document all those activities and get 
the forms  in to Carolgene Dierolf, our Proficiency Training Coordinator. 
 

Southwest Section Ninety-Nines 
Proficiency Training Program 

                                             1/1/07 to 12/31/07  
NAME___________________________________ 
Ninety-Nines Chapter_______________________ 
Phone___________________________________ 
E-mail___________________________________ 
 

Qualifying Activities: 
 

Ground Activity Type: 
 
______________________________ 
 
_____________________________ 
 
Date__________________________ 
 
Instructor Signature: 
 
_______________________________ 

Flight Activity Type: 
 
_____________________________ 
 
——————————————— 
 
Date_________________________ 
 
Instructor Signature: 
 
_____________________________ 

Return this completed form to: 
 

 Carolgene Dierolf  
  652 San Mateo Pl. 
  Salinas, CA 93901 

  Phone: 831-422-2331 
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Prop Wash 
By Sarah Chauvet 

 
My sister, whom I had not seen for 3 years, was arriving from Scotland the evening of our October meet-
ing so Michaele Serasio presided.  I heard great things about the QUIZ program and hope we can do it 
again.  This being one of those years where November has 5 Thursdays but only 4 Wednesdays our next 
meeting is scheduled to be the night before Thanksgiving.  We may have a small meeting but I hope our 
members will think of it as a break before a hectic weekend.   
 
On another subject, Saturday, November 3, 2007, I had the opportunity to meet Senator Abel Maldonado 
when he was the Guest Speaker at the Watsonville Regional   Airport Promotion Political Action Com-
mittee Dinner.  Senator Maldonado is a pilot and farmer from Santa Maria who represents our area in 
Sacramento.  He talked about land use planning around airports which is being litigated here in Watson-
ville.  He discussed all the new housing around Mather Airport (Sacramento) which is built on the ap-
proach end of one of the runways. The noise complaints are now rolling in and local politicians are look-
ing at closing or restricting the use of that runway.   We have the possibility of the same thing happening 
here at Watsonville. 
 
The lawsuit filed by the Watsonville Pilots Association, Caltrans Aero, The Friends of Buena Vista and 
the Sierra Club against the City of Watsonville to force them to do legitimate airport land use planning 
will be heard on November 16, 2007.  Stay tuned for the results.    
 
As I write this, the fog is down on the ground and doesn’t look to be lifting soon.  Good time to review 
for my BFR, short field, soft field, best glide, approach, flaps, gear speeds, final approach speed……  
 
Happy Thanksgiving, everybody!! 
 
Sarah Chauvet 

                                     Fly-in to Santa Barbara 
 
Join the Santa Clara Valley 99s on Saturday, Nov. 17, eta 12 noon, for lunch at the 
Beachside Cafe in Santa Barbara. The restaurant is just a short walk from the airport 
and we can sit and look at the ocean while we eat. I'm hoping some of the other 99s 
chapters will join us. Please contact me if you want to go and let me know how many 
people in your plane, so I can give them an accurate count for lunch. 
 
See you on the 17th! 
 
Judy Stark 
831-335-0996 
judystark@surfnetc.com 
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MB99s at Southwest Section Meeting 
San Francisco, Oct 5-7, 2007 

Photos by Mary Doherty 

Planes in the Airshow flying 
over the Golden Gate Bridge. 

Sarah Chauvet & Alice Talnack look 
over materials at the meeting. 
 
 
At the table with them are, from left, 
Michaele Serasio, Carolyn Dugger, 
Theresa Levandoski-Byers & Carol-
gene Dierolf. 



5 

For further details and to register for this FAA Safety Seminar, go to FAASafety.gov 
 
"An evening with the Monterey and Salinas Controllers...you've got questions? They've got an-
swers!" Topic: Monterey and Salinas Tower Controllers discuss 'Working the Tower' and answer 
questions regarding operations at MRY and SNS. 
On Wednesday, November 7, 2007 at 7:30 PM 
Location: Watsonville Aviation Education Center, 60 Aviation Way, Watsonville, CA 95076 
Select Number: WP1516779 
Description: The Watsonville Pilots Association welcomes Jim Babcock and Allie Metcalf, Tower 
Managers from Monterey and Salinas, who will discuss surface operations, phraseology, and emer-
gencies within tower controlled airspace. Have a question for them?  Send it to cfii@straight-and-
level.com, with "Controllers??" in the subject line.  They'll have an answer for you! 
 
"Cross Country Planning, E6B and Weather"  Topic: Flight Planning and Decision Making Clinic 
On Monday, November 12, 2007 at 7:00 PM 
Location: Santa Cruz Flying Club, 150 Aviation Way, Suite 6, Watsonville, CA 95076 
Select Number: WP1516842 
Description: CFIs Abe Hazbun and Thomas Diaz will discuss cross country planning and the impor-
tance of doing your flight plan. We will entertain questions submitted by participants. 
 
"Flying across the US border to the north, and maybe, to the south" 
Topic: Regulations and Procedures for International Flying 
On Tuesday, November 13, 2007 at 7:15 PM 
Location: Wings of History Museum, San Martin, 12777 Murphy Ave, San Martin, CA 95046 
Select Number: WP1516805 
Description: Have you ever wanted to take a longer trip somewhere...I mean a really long trip, like 
down to Mexico and Canada?  It's really not difficult but you must come prepared, otherwise it can be 
a nightmare.  For example if you do the wrong thing at the border, it could cost you $5,000 even be-
fore you know it.  Come find out how to avoid incredible headaches or just come to see what it's like 
to fly in another country.  We know our rules (hopefully); it's quite amazing to compare them with an-
other country's regulations. 

Coming events from FAASafety.gov 

        The application deadline for the 2008 AE Scholarships is fast approaching! 
 
These scholarships are available to eligible 99s for flight training, jet type ratings, university studies in aviation, and avia-
tion technical training. To confirm your chapter deadline, please contact your Chapter AE Scholarship Chair or Chapter 
Chair. The deadline for receipt by your Section AE Scholarship Chairman is DECEMBER 1st!  
 
And, for 2008 we are again offering New Pilot Awards to complete your first pilot certificate and also the Maule Tailwheel 
Training Award. (The application deadline for these is April 1, 2008.) 
 
Information and all forms, including instructions and checklists for applicants and Chapter and Section AE Scholarship 
Chairs, are on the 99s website (www.ninety-nines.org).  Established in 1940 to honor our first 99s president Amelia 
Earhart and continue her legacy in helping deserving members to further accomplishments, today our Amelia Earhart 
Memorial Scholarship Fund has surpassed $3 million thanks to the generous donations and bequests of 99s members. 
We would also like to thank United Parcel Service and the Maule Aircraft family.  
 
AEMSF TRUSTEES 
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Chapter dues are $15. Make check payable to 
 Monterey Bay 99s and send to 

 Theresa Levandoski-Byers, P.O. Box 924, Freedom CA 95019  
If you don’t see your name here, you haven’t paid!  Our local dues run from June 1, 2007 
to May 31, 2008. (If you  paid for two years last year, let Theresa know.) 

Sandy David 
Carolyn Dugger  
Bobbie Garin 
Anandi Heinrich  
Joanne Nissen 
Sandy Pratt 

Gabrielle Adelman 
Earline Arnold 
Olive Bundgard 
Sarah Chauvet 
Donna Crane-Bailey 
Kryss Crocker 

Kendra Pugmire 
Mary Saylor 
Michaele Serasio 
Jill Smith 
Alice Talnack 
Dena Taylor 

Member Activities 

Carolgene Dierolf  SW Section Meeting 
Mary Doherty  SW Section Meeting 
Kay Harmon    SNS Airshow (3 days); 767 to Kauai 
Mona Kendrick   Back into a real plane! 
Nic Kinsman   Lessons; ground school 
Joanne Nissen  AZ 
Jody Roberts    Instrument training; cross-country to Merced 
Michaele Serasio  SNS Airshow; touch & go's, Salinas; SW Section mtg. 
Alice Talnack  SW Section mtg.; commercial to Denver 
 

"On the Air with Steve Finnie" is perhaps the 
only Aviation radio talk show in the country. It 
can be heard on Sundays at 1PM Pacific, 
4PM Eastern over the internet at http://
www.1220knts.com/listenlive.aspx, and on 
KNTX, 1220 AM in the San Francisco Bay 
area. 
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Mailing 
Address 
Goes 
Here 

Monterey Bay Chapter 99s 
c/o Dena Taylor 
Cabrillo College, 6500 Soquel Dr. 
Aptos CA 95003 

March 13-15, 2008———-Women in Aviation Conference, San Diego 
                                               Since it’s on the West Coast, should we get a group together and go? 

December 4, 2007———-Holiday party with EAA 
     Contact Sarah Chauvet (sarahchauvet@sbcglobal.net) 

November 21, 2007———-MB99s Chapter meeting 
     7pm, WVI. See p. 1 & 3 
   

December 19, 2007———-MB99s Holiday party!  
     Details next month...  

May 2-4, 2008———–—--Southwest Section Meeting 
      Palm Springs, CA 
 


